FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL
MEETING
08/10/2021
4:30 PM
Town Hall —4:30 pm
Call to order

At roll call, the following members were presents: Mr. Holland, Ms. Linder, Mr. Newbury
and Ms. Seymore. Ms. Jones was not present.

Ms. Linder moved, and was seconded by Ms. Seymore, to accept the Minutes of the Previous meeting
(July 13, 2021). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

The Tramroad repair will have to wait until the next rounds of FEMA grants. By the time we had gotten all
the information together, the deadline date had passed to get the grant.

New computers have been installed for Mrs. Gilmore and Mr. Culp.

The Covid-19 money from the Government has been deposited. Ways to spend the money must show
a direct link to problems caused or exacerbated by COVID-19.

The on-going problem with extending U-Alley was on the agenda last night. Mr. Hill and Mr.

Kelly would like to extend U-Alley to develop lots that they have bought. Several citizens that own property on U-Alley
were present or sent letters to express their opinions. They do not want the road extended; they want the alley to be
abandoned instead. After a lengthy discussion the Council members told the Mayor to find out what it would take to
have that small portion of the alley abandoned. Mr. Hill or Mr. Kelly were not present at the meeting.

New Business

Mr. Gaunt an (Engineer) wanted to make a presentation to the Council. He stated that most likely money

will be available with the infrastructure bills currently being debated in Congress. He said that there is a brief window to
“throw our hat in the ring” if we want to get some of that money for improving our water lines, etc. He presented to the
council an updated proposal he had written for the town before to expand our town’s water lines, including maps and
costs. He also suggested that we extend the water lines from where they end on Dollar Junction Road currently to meet
up with Batts/Lapile water system and their proposed extension down Dollar Junction to pick up several new customers
there. This would give us an emergency source of water, if for some reason we had problems with our water tanks or
supply. Council agreed for him to put our name in the pot. He said applying at this time would not cost us nothing.
There are still many unknowns associated with be awarded this money. We do not know if it is a straight grant or if
there will be a match from the town required.

The Mayor told the Council that we needed to get more security for our web site. The Council agreed. And the Mayor
said she would contact our Web Master to get that done.

Financials from July and August are still not straightened out. It may be a few more weeks before CPA
can finish this job.

Ms. Seymore moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Newbury, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was
unanimous. The motion was passed.

Mayor

Recorder/Treasurer



